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20th March 2023 

Dear parents and carers, 

I am writing to update you about some additional safety precautions we are taking in response to an incident in the local community. 

Last weekend a serious incident took place in Bradford which resulted in a teenager suffering significant injuries.  Whilst this took place in another part of Bradford over a weekend, we as a school have a responsibility to be proactive in our response and strongly advocate for student safety.

Therefore, we are undertaking a number of activities in the academy to ensure we are keeping everyone within our school community safe, and reminding our young people how to stay safe. 

· Last week we hosted West Yorkshire Police who spoke with Year 10 in assembly about knife crime and how to raise their concerns.  

· This week a group from the charity Knife Angel, will be working with students on the impact of knife crime. 

· We will also be working with the Behind the Blade Educational Knife Crime Prevention Programme. 
· Neighbourhood Police Teams are increasing their presence around Bradford, particularly at the start and end of the school day.
· West Yorkshire Police are deploying walk-through metal detectors and metal detecting wands at a number of schools locally in light of the recent incident. We have agreed to take part in this activity as the purpose is to act as a deterrent to those young people that might consider carrying a weapon or bringing a vape into school.
I understand that this update may be concerning, but please rest assured that the academy remains a safe environment and there has been nothing to suggest otherwise.  We are undertaking these activities along with other schools as a precaution and to make a public statement to our young people that we take their safety extremely seriously and will continue to do so.  

Thank you for your support on this important matter.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the academy. 
Yours sincerely, 

Siân Dover
Principal, Oasis Academy Lister Park


